

August 28, 2013

617.727.3668 800.232.0960 Toll Free 617.338.9153 TTY 617.727.0044 Fax mcc@art.state.ma.us E-mail www.massculturalcouncil.org Web

10 St. James Avenue Boston, MA 02116-3803

Joseph A. Curtatone, Mayor City of Somerville City Hall 93 Highland Avenue Somerville, MA 02143-1794

Dear Mayor Curtatone,

We are pleased to inform you that you have been approved for an FY14 grant of \$19,175 from the Massachusetts Cultural Council's Adams Arts Program. The award for FY15 is contingent upon an allocation of funds to the MCC and compliance with contractual obligations in FY14, but the recommendation is for an award of \$11,975.

The MCC board voted to approve the award ArtsUnion (FY14-IMP-CE-518), on August 20, 2013.

Enclosed is your contract package. Please review these materials, sign the last page of the contract and return all materials to the MCC's Contracts Department by Monday, December 2, 2013. Please let us know immediately if this deadline is problematic. Further guidance about publicizing news of this grant award will be forthcoming.

We are delighted to be able to support this project. We congratulate you on your successful application and look forward to working with you in the year ahead.

Sincerely yours,

Uslypa

Ira Lapidus Chair Anita Walker Executive Director Meri Jenkins Program Manager

El-Jouthans

Encl.

CC: Greg Jenkins, Executive Director, Somerville Arts Council